

41 South Columbus Avenue Littlestown, Pennsylvania 17340

Phone: (717) 359-5101 Fax: (717) 359-8441

Official Web Site: www.littlestownboro.org

## THE BOROUGH OF LITTLESTOWN

We're growing, one neighbor at a time.

To: All Littlestown Borough Residents.

From: Charles G. Kellar, Borough Manager

Subject: Littlestown Community Pool.

Date: 1-4-2024

This is to inform you that due to a multitude of issues. Littlestown Borough Council at the December 12, 2023, meeting voted to close the community pool. As you are aware the pool is around 60 years old, and it is at the point of replacement. The cost to complete that project would be around 2 million dollars. That coupled with the new state regulations on staffing requirements, training, and low attendance. It does not make sense to continue with the pool. Currently the Borough is undergoing a complete upgrade to our community park with work scheduled to start this spring. Once this project is underway, we intend to look at alternatives to the pool which could include the installation of a splash park. During the survey period for the community park upgrade a lot of residents indicated that they would prefer that type of facility verses a standard pool. We will continue to keep you updated on the community park upgrades and its progress.